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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, September 8, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Followed by a moment of silence for the 9/11 victims.
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices;
Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc was absent.

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the 8/4/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion carried.  Stephanie A. Egger abstained as she was not present at this meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Travis O’Brien, 650 Woods Road, stated that a while ago he gave the township $1,000 for Parks & Recreation development with the understanding that this would be refunded after a three year period, if the money was not used or earmarked for a Parks & Recreation project.  He stated that he was told that he could not get his money back because it was past the three year mark and the money was earmarked towards the Rails to Trail project.  He stated that this is not what he was told when the money was invested and feels that he should receive his money back, as did three others earlier last year.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that he needs to submit a letter stating that he would like to have his money returned.  Stephanie A. Egger also stated that this money has been earmarked for the stated project.  Ron L. Weidner stated that the money was to be used within a three year period; they were to request the funds to be returned.  Ron L. Weidner stated that with the receipt of a letter from him, we will research this and get back to him.  Mr. O’Brien stated that he would send a letter with his request.
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger reminded the residents that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA.  Items may be brought to the Township building.  

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township continues to collect glossy paper magazines and glossy newspaper inserts.   These are recycled and proceeds are donated to the Ronald McDonald House. 

SPECIAL AWARD:
Stephanie A. Egger introduced Representative Will Tallman, stating that he was here to make a special presentation.  Rep. Tallman stated that he was here to make a special presentation to Timothy D. Beard III.  The Pennsylvania House of Representatives award Timothy D. Beard III the National Volunteer Service Award through the National Agricultural Alumni and Development Association for his service throughout the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, Penn State University and at Michigan State University.  
Timothy D. Beard III stated that he was very surprised and honored to accept this award.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report has been received for the month of August 2014.  

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that no representative was present and no report was received.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the statistics from the United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 August report.  There were a total of 124 incidents; 6 were in Hamilton Township.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the statistics from the Hampton Fire Co. August report.  There were a total of 22 incidents; 0 were in Hamilton Township.

5.  Comcast:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received notice from Comcast that the White Rose Community channel that was added last month, will not be on channel 8.  This programming will be on Channel 15.  Also:  Notice was received that Comcast has made several changes to the levels of service.  Stephanie A. Egger asked that the residents please see the flyer posted on the bulletin board.
6. Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from Columbia Gas of Pennsylvania that they are moving to a new location:  1600 Colony Road, York, PA 17408.  Their telephone and fax numbers will remain the same.  A flyer has been posted on the bulletin board.

7.  Resolution 2014-57:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution; it states that as a Participating Municipality in the Pension Trust; we confirm our agreement to the amendments in and adoption of the Amended and Restated Declaration and Agreement of Trust.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this Resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
8.  Resolution 2014-58:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution; it states that as a Participating Municipality in the Health Insurance Trust; we confirm our agreement to the amendments in and adoption of the Amended and Restated Declaration and Agreement of Trust.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  Municipal Pension Obligation (MMO) for 2015:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to acknowledge receipt and approve the future payment of the Minimum Municipal Obligation for 2015.  Payment for this will be made after the first of the year.  The Township MMO amount due is $18,102.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this amount is down from the previous year.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to acknowledge receipt and approve payment of the MMO for 2015.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Winter Municipal Services Renewal:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to accept and sign the 2014-2015 Municipal Winter Agreement with PennDot.  The total amount expected to receive is $5,401.40.   Payment should be received by October 15th.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept and sign the agreement.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
11.  Trick or Treat Night:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Trick-or-Treat night for Friday, October 31st from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  This is Halloween Night.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this action.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
12.  Stephanie A. Egger announced that the New Oxford Annual Harvest Day & Parade will be held on Saturday, October 25th from 10:00 am to 4:30 pm.  The parade will start at 3:00 pm.  The day includes craft & food vendors and kid activities during the day. 

13.  Zoning Hearing Board:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to send a letter to Mr. Bill Hudson concerning his seat on the Zoning Hearing Board.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that our last Zoning Hearing Board had to be cancelled due to there not being a quorum; we need to know if Mr. Hudson is still willing to serve.  Ron L. Weidner informed the residents that we are very much in need of volunteers to serve on the Zoning Board, as well as other positions that are currently open.  If anyone is interested or knows someone who is, please tell Stephanie A. Egger.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to send Mr. Hudson a letter requesting his intent.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion carried.
14. Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Parks & Recreation Committee will be hosting Rails to Trails Public Meeting Workshop tomorrow night at the EBACC Bldg. at 405 North Avenue, East Berlin.  The workshop will be from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.  Also:  This Saturday the Rails to Trails Committee will be hosting a Booth #203 at East Berlin Colonial Days.  The event runs from 8:00 to 4:00 pm.  Please stop by the booth for information.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a memo has been received from Planning Commission recommending that Chad Clabaugh, Twp. Engineer and Andrew Merkel, Adams County Planning & Development, collaborate on a review of the Twp. Stormwater Mgmt Ordinance, and make recommendations for changes and/or corrections.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a memo has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that Ronald Tomasko, Twp. Solicitor, review the lease agreement between CNG Fueling Station and the Getty Corp.  The Planning Commission is interested in knowing what the clean-up directions are, should the Fueling Station be closed.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

3.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a memo has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that Chad Clabaugh, Twp. Engineer, review the Sub-Division Land Development Ordinance to make recommendation for changes and/or corrections.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a memo has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board of Supervisors approve the Stormwater Mgmt plan for the Kevin Moul property.  A letter was also received from Chad Clabaugh, Township Engineer, stating his approval.  Stephanie A. Egger told Jack Powell, representative for Kevin Moul, that a Stormwater Mgmt Agreement will have to be signed.  Mr. Powell will have the agreement here by next Monday.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the Kevin Moul Stormwater Mgmt Plan pending receipt of the signed agreement.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.

5. Stephanie A. Egger stated that a memo has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board of Supervisors approve the Planning Commission By-Laws as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner stated that the Planning Commission has worked on the By-Laws for several months.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve and adopt the Planning Commission By-Laws.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   No representative was present.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Stephanie A. Egger stated that no meeting was held.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – No further information.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston stated that the Tar & Chip has been completed and he is very pleased with the outcome.  Jay hopes that by mid-September the blacktopping on Home & St Marys Roads will begin.  The road crew continues to mow and take care of work around the township.

Ann Harman. 700 Road, stated that Jay Livingston and his crew are doing a wonderful job and the road work is great. 

5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that Dwight Michael, MD was at the last meeting introducing Business Health care.  Nothing else to report.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that he did not attend the meeting, therefore has no report.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that they meet again on Sept. 22nd and they will be going over some preliminary figures and suggesting some changes.  They hope to have the budget ready for approval in November.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that the Board has a meeting tonight.  They were granted the loan and are now going out for bids.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson, was not present.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that they received his report.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report to the Board.   Mr. Tomasko went over some of the highlights of his report in regards to Cross Keys Diner/Hensco, David Lease and Berwick Township and the Sewer Authority.
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  The total project value stands at $771,600 with the Total fees at $20,748.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the September 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, State Fund, Glabview Fund and Route 94 Sewer Fund.   Ron L. Weidner a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Ann Harman, 700 Road, asked if there was any further information on the Barbara Fitzpatrick property as to what type of care facility she was running.  Do the people living there have the proper care?  Ron L. Weidner stated that Dale Gettel, Code Enforcement Officer, has visited the site several times and finds nothing other than what she has applied for; she has let Dale Gettel inspect the property and appears to not be hiding anything.  Fitzpatrick is complying with all the requirements for her permits.  
Ann Harman stated that there is too much activity going on there for this to be a normal residence.  She has seen the bus come to pick-up and drop off elderly.  Ann Harman wants the township to do more to find out what is really going on there.

Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, stated that we would need a proper complaint and probable cause to do much more than we are already doing.  As long as Dale Gettel is satisfied there is no reason to file a complaint.

Ann Harman asked if she had a license to run a group home.  Ron L. Weidner stated that we would not be involved with her credentials. 

Ron L. Weidner and Timothy D. Beard III agreed that they will go along with Dale Gettel and are satisfied with what Barbara Fitzpatrick is doing on her property.

SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Ron L. Weidner stated that he hoped everyone had a nice Labor Day holiday.  Thank you for coming.

Tim:  Thank you for coming.  Also hopes they had a good holiday and will continue to drive safely.
Steph:
  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents of the up coming meeting dates.
Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Sept. 9th @ 6:30 – 7:30 pm.  This meeting is a Workshop to be held at the EBACC Bldg.  There are flyers on the table.

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Sept. 16th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Sept. 22nd @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, October 6th 7:00 pm 

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn at 7:50 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.
Minutes taken and transcribed by:
________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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